
 

 WORKSHOP MEETING 
 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 TOWN OF REDINGTON SHORES 

 WEDNESDAY, JULY 25, 2018 6:00 P.M. 

MINUTES 

 

Present upon roll call: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Drumm, Commissioner Neal, Vice Mayor 

Kapper, Mayor Henderson. 

 

OLD BUSINESS                             
Update on Check Valves 

Commissioner Drumm explained that the City of Madeira Beach has installed the check valves and is having a 

few issues with them.  They are working with Duel and Associates Engineering to rectify the issues, which at 

this time seem to be sealant issues and residents/landscapers sweeping or blowing yard debris into the street, 

which become lodged in the storm drains.  Commissioner Drumm recommends on waiting to purchase the 

valves until the final outcome of the findings is released.   

 

Discussion Town Parking Lot – 178
th

 Ave. West and Gulf Blvd., - Parking by Permit 

Commissioner Neal stated this subject has been tossed around for three to four months and would like to try 

something on a temporary basis and is open to any suggestions.  On weekends and holidays the parking lot fills 

up with non-resident vehicles for beach parking.  The parking lot was intended for residents to go to the beach, 

etc.  A lengthy discussion followed with ideas of parking by permit only on weekends and holidays, parking by 

permit only seven days a week or metered parking.  This lot was metered before and the meter was removed 

and placed at the county beach access.  The consensus of the Commission is to try on a temporary basis limiting 

parking by permit only, seven days a week with a limited time. 

 

Discussion – Tentative FY 18/19 Budget 

Commissioner Robinson asked for any comments on the budget.  None were brought forward.  Commissioner 

Robinson stated the final hearing for the budget will be held, September 10
th

 and 18
th

 at 5:15 p.m. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Discussion – Resident Request – No Wake Zone in Cove by Sea Breeze 

Residents, Denise & Don Vought addressed the Commission with the concern of life safety and animal life 

safety in this cove and is asking the Commission to mark this code as an entire no wake area. Town Clerk 

Palmer stated the Town already has permits from FWC for Idle Speed No Wake at the entrance of the cove and 

also some in the cove along with resume normal safe operation.  The Commission was in consensus to apply to 

have the entire cove a no wake area.  Town Clerk Palmer has placed a call into the FWC and will report to the 

Commission on the matter.    

 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Resident, Tim Nachman asked when the underground will be starting.  Mayor Henderson stated she has a 

meeting with Duke Energy tomorrow and should know more. 

 

Mayor Henderson announced the following meeting dates: 

Regular Meeting – Wednesday, August 8, 2018 – 6:00 p.m. 

Workshop Meeting – Wednesday, August 29, 2018 – 6:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Mary F. Palmer, MMC 

Town Clerk 


